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21st June 2019 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 

Weekly Newsletter 

Class Attendance Award for week ending 14th June 2019 

  Attendance Minutes Late 

First Year 2 98.1% 40 

Second Year 4 96.2% 0 

Third Year 3 95% 70 

Fourth Year 6 94.5% 80 

Fifth Year 5 93.5% 15 

Sixth Year 1 91.9% 80 

Seventh Reception 91.8% 10 

 
New Brighton School Trip 

Please return all slips and money for the trip to New Brighton for Reception, Year 1 and Year 
2 by Friday 28th June. 
 

School Photographer 
School photos have been sent home this week.  If you would like to purchase the 
photos, please return your order to school by Friday 28th June, enclosing the exact 
amount for payment in the envelope provided.  

 
 

Uniform Orders 
Please remember to place your orders for uniform for September.  Any orders received now, 
will not be available to collect until Wednesday 4th September.  We return to school on 
Thursday 5th September.   
 
If you would like to order uniform, please collect an order form from the office. 
 

Community Events 
30th June 10.30 - 12.30: Messy Church at St Bert's Church.  This will be an 'outside' (and 
possibly 'Inside if weather isn't on our side!) Messy Church. Please wear suitable clothing. 
 
Sunday 14th July 1.00 - 5.00pm: St Bert's Church Fun Day:  
  
Also, all children from Year 6 are welcome to join our youth group on the second and fourth 
Sundays of the month.  
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Mike Amesbury MP 
On Friday 7th June, Mike Amesbury MP for Weaver Vale visited our school.  Please see below 
for his comments about our lovely school. 
 

 
EAST Runcorn MP Mike Amesbury praised the hard work of teachers, parents 
and pupils following a visit to a school in his constituency. 
 
The Weaver Vale MP and Shadow Employment Minister headed to Windmill Hill 
Primary School where he was given a tour by Headteacher Paula Newman, spoke 
to staff and pupils and even got to see a singing performance from some of the 
kids.  
 
Mike said: “Windmill Hill is one of the most deprived areas of Weaver Vale and 
the school has a large proportion of pupil premium children and youngsters with 
SEN needs. In these financially challenging times for schools it's a tremendous 
credit to staff, parents and pupils that Windmill Hill has been rated Outstanding 
by Ofsted.  
 
It was easy to see why too, with the hard work and dedication of staff shining 
through on my visit, while the children were absolutely fantastic as well.”  
 

 
 
Thank you for all your support. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 
Miss P Newman 
Headteacher 
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